DRAFT


   

 ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
        DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

September 4, 2013
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:22 PM.  Members in attendance were Kaleena Thompson, Alesa Walters, Corey Yates, Denise Joy, and Susan Gattis.  BJ Henry, Assistant Principal, and Dawne Swank, Assistant Principal, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 13-15 – Denise Joy made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Kaleena Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the August 7, 2013 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 13-16 – Denise Joy made a motion to accept the August 7, 2013 Regular Session minutes.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: None  
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the August financial report and the August activity budget, dated August 1-31, 2013, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 13-17 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the August financial report.  Denise Joy seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Anna Hargan – Heartland Festival T-shirt design winner:  Mr. Smallwood acknowledged EHS sophomore student, Anna Hargan, for winning the Heartland Festival T-shirt design contest.  Anna was recognized at several Heartland Festival Events, including the Heartland parade.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:
A.  Bylaws Article 5, Section 11: Completion of Work for First Meeting – 1st Reading:  The Council made a 1st reading of Article 5, Section 11.  Consensus was reached to approve.  The Council will have 2nd reading at the October meeting.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. CCR Intervention Plan Schedule and Daily Lesson Plan Template:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the 1st quarter schedule for CCR Intervention.  Mrs. Henry expressed to the Council that the new intervention program has been generally accepted by the EHS faculty and specifically recognized the English department for their complete support of our new program.  Kaleena Thompson discussed how the English department is utilizing the CCR period and how, she feels, this has been a positive change for our students.  Mr. Smallwood also discussed the Daily Lesson Plan each teacher is required to complete for the CCR period.  
B. Truancy Diversion Program (TDP):  Dawne Swank discussed this program with the Council.  She explained the process by which students are identified for referral and discussed the ways in which, it is hoped, the TDP will help our at-risk students.  
C. Attendance Policy:   Mr. Smallwood discussed the need for an attendance policy at EHS and a sample policy was shared with the Council.  The Student Handbook includes attendance guidelines, but we do not have a formal policy for attendance.  Dawne Swank will work on the development of this policy and the Council will discuss this matter at a later date.   
D. EHS Technology Needs:  Mr. Smallwood asked Alesa Walters, chairperson of the EHS Technology Committee, to explain to the Council how technology needs are established.  Mrs. Walters explained the process of technology requests and how these requests are prioritized.  She shared the allocations for the 2013-2014 school year.    
E. EHS Technology Plan: Mr. Smallwood shared the Technology Plan with the Council.  
F. PGES Update:  Mrs. Henry discussed the timeline for the Professional Growth and Effectiveness System.  This System is considered to be the framework for effective teaching.  EHS has five teachers piloting this new System.
G. KYA-KUNA Program: Mr. Smallwood explained the difficulty in finding a sponsor for this program.  He was pleased to announce that BJ Henry and Susan Ryan will sponsor the KYA Program, and that, at this time, we will not be participating in the KUNA program.  Mrs. Henry explained that KUNA is held too close to the Spring testing window.  
H. Updated Section VI Budget:  Mr. Smallwood shared the updated budget with the Council.  This budget reflects the salary amounts allocated to the four positions approved by the Council at the August meeting.  ORDER 13-18 – Alesa Walters made a motion to accept the revised Section VI budget.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

I. PSAT Test Information and Date:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the PSAT would be given on October 16, 2013.  Approximately 90 students signed up to take the PSAT exam.  
J. Fall Testing Dates:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the fall testing dates are September 23rd and September 24th.  The freshmen will take the ITBS test, the sophomores will take the PLAN test, the juniors will take the ASVAB test, and the seniors will participate in College and Career Readiness activities.   

V. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that these individuals have been hired for the following positions:
A. KYA Sponsor – BJ Henry and Susan Ryan.  
B. Assistant Academic Team Sponsor – Deanna Lively. 
C. Scoreboard Operators (2) – Justin Line and Candice Elliott. 
D. Homecoming Parade/Ceremony Coordinator – Sammie Franklin. 

VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2013.    
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 13-19 – Alesa Walters made a motion for the Council to adjourn at 5:37 p.m.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
